Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
THE BALMORAL GROUP, LLC
The Florida Department of Transportation announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Thursday, October 26, 2017, 5:30 p.m. – 6:30 p.m., ET; Formal presentation at 6:00 p.m. ET
PLACE: Florida Department of Transportation Central Office, Burns Building Auditorium, 605 Suwannee Street, Tallahassee, Florida 32399
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) invites you to attend a public hearing concerning proposed improvements to the intersection of State Road (S.R.) 20 (U.S. 27/Apalachee Parkway) at S.R. 265 (Magnolia Drive). The intent of this project is to reconfigure the intersection to improve motorist and pedestrian safety. The existing eastbound and westbound right turn lanes on the service roads will be removed and new right turn lanes constructed on S.R. 20 (Apalachee Parkway). Additional improvements consist of extending the eastbound left turn lanes to northbound S.R. 265 (Magnolia Drive), adding a marked crossing on the east leg of the intersection, modifying the crossing on the west leg to make it a single crossing movement, minor modifications to the existing stormwater collection system, signage, pavement markings, signalization and lighting improvements.

There will be a formal presentation followed by a public comment period at 6:00 p.m. ET. Maps, drawings and other information will be on display at the hearing. FDOT representatives available to discuss the project, answer questions, and receive comments.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Howard Hodge, P.E., FDOT Project Manager at (850)526-2291 or via email: hhodge@pecscorp.com.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Howard Hodge, P.E., FDOT Project Manager at (850)526-2291 or via email: hhodge@pecscorp.com. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
If any person decides to appeal any decision made by the Board with respect to any matter considered at this meeting or hearing, he/she will need to ensure that a verbatim record of the proceeding is made, which record includes the testimony and evidence from which the appeal is to be issued.
For more information, you may contact: Ian Satter, District Three Public Information Director at (850)638-0250, ext. 1205 or via email: ian.satter@dot.state.fl.us.
